
 

San Diego Unified School District 
Morse High School 

SSC Meeting 
November 6th, 2018 

 
SSC MEETING MINUTES 

 
MEMBERS PRESENT​​: ☒   Quorum was met 
 
 

☒ Cynthia Larkin Principal (ex officio)  ☒ Joyce Orona Other – school personnel (2nd yr..) 
 ☒ Joseph Duffy Classroom Teacher (2nd yr.) ☐ Monica Irby Community Member (2nd yr.) 
 ☒ Gloria Guilas Classroom Teacher (2nd yr.) ☒    Heather Ansley Parent (1st yr.) 
 ☒ Lourdes Sanchez Classroom Teacher (2nd yr.) ☒ Yvette Black Community Member (2nd yr.) 
 ☐     Vacancy Classroom Teacher  ☐ Shaylee Conlu Student (2nd yr.) 
 ☐     Vacancy Student (2nd yr.) ☐     Vacancy Student (2nd yr.) 
  

Guests​​: Samantha Apano, Arlene 
Benedicto, Tonia Brooks    

 

ITEM 
DESCRIPTION/ACTIONS ACTION REQUESTED OF SSC MEMBERS 

1. Call to Order 
 

● Joseph Duffy: SSC Chairperson  ●Meeting was called to order at 3:44 p.m. 

2. Public Comment 
 

● Open ●  There was no public comment. 

3. SSC Business 
➢ Approval of minutes  

 
 
 
 
 

● Action Item:  Approval of minutes for October 2, 2018; 
Joseph Duffy, SSC Chairperson 

 
 

●Minutes from October 2nd meeting 
were reviewed. No changes were made. 
Approval of minutes was moved by Dr. 
Larkin and seconded by Ms. Orona. The 
Council unanimously approved of the 
minutes. 

 



 

 
➢ SSC Vote for Classroom Teacher 

Vacancy  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

➢ Resignation of two student 
representatives 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

➢ SSC Vote for Student Vacancies  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 

● Action Item: Joseph Duffy, SSC Chairperson 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
● Informational Item: Joseph Duffy, SSC Chairperson 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

● Action Item: Joseph Duffy, SSC Chairperson 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
●Dr. Larkin emailed the MHS staff to ask 

for classroom teacher volunteers to fill 
the vacancy. Mrs. Benedicto 
volunteered to fill the 2018-2019 
vacancy. Dr. Larkin moved that the 
Council elect Mrs. Benedicto to fill the 
classroom teacher vacancy. Ms. Black 
seconded the motion. The Council 
unanimously approved Mrs. Benedicto 
as the 2018-2019 replacement for the 
vacant classroom teacher position.  

 
●Mr. Duffy received resignation letters 

from Council student representative 
members: Rachel Gonzalez and 
Judi-Marie Pangelinan. Dr. Larkin 
emailed staff and asked staff to 
announce the vacancies to their 
students. Samantha Abano volunteered 
to fill one of the 2018-2019 student 
representative vacancies. The council 
will continue to recruit for the other 
student representative vacancy. 

 
 

●Dr. Larkin moved that the Council elect 
Samantha Abano to fill one student 
representative vacancy. Ms. Orona 
seconded the motion. The Council 
unanimously approved Samantha Abano 
as the 2018-2019 replacement for the 
vacant student representative position. 

 

 



 

➢ SSC Vote for Chairperson and 
Secretary 

● Action Item: Joseph Duffy, SSC Chairperson ●  The Council’s bylaws state that the 
Chairperson and Secretary positions 
must be elected yearly. Dr. Larkin 
nominated Mr. Duffy to serve as the 
2018-2019 Chairperson. Mr. Duffy 
accepted the nomination. Dr. Larkin 
moved that Mr. Duffy serve as the 
Council’s 2018-2019 Chairperson. Ms. 
Orona seconded the motion. The 
Council unanimously approved. 

 
●Dr. Larkin nominated Ms. Sanchez to 

serve as the 2018-2019 Secretary. Ms. 
Sanchez accepted the nomination. Dr. 
Larkin moved that Mr. Sanchez serve as 
the Council’s 2018-2019 Chairperson. 
Ms. Orona seconded the motion. The 
Council unanimously approved. 

 
 

  
4. Data Review 
➢ 2018 Official SBAC Data 
➢ P1 GPA/D and F Data 

 

● Informational: Dr. Cynthia Larkin, ​Principal 
 

●SBAC data: The 2018 SBAC data was 
shared with the Council. Students did 
not meet the 5% increase in ELA goal 
the Council set for growth. There was a 
5% decrease in ELA from 57% in 2017 
to 52% in 2018. However, students did 
meet and exceed the Math goal the 
Council set for growth. Students 
improved by 6% from 23% to 29%. 
Subgroup data shows that African 
American students’ scores increased by 
4% in ELA and the Filipino subgroup 
increased by 10% in math. 

 
 



 

●Our graduation goal includes D & F 
data. Data shows that for the P1 grading 
period, 9th graders are receiving the 
highest amount of Ds and Fs in their 
classes. African Americans and Latino 
students are receiving the highest 
amount of Ds and Fs in their classes.  

 
 

5. SPSA 
➢ Review Goals in Relation to 

Recent SBAC and D and F Data 
 

 
● Informational:  Dr. Cynthia Larkin, ​Principal 
 

●We will use our most updated SBAC 
data to determine our 2019-2020 SPSA 
goals. We will focus on literacy across 
the curriculum. That is writing and 
reading in all courses.  Overall, we had 
more decreases than increases. Our 
math scores increased. Our literacy 
scores decrease. 

 
 

6. SDUSD LCAP Review 
➢ LCAP Survey 

 

 
● Informational:  Dr. Cynthia Larkin, ​Principal 
 

 
●District has asked for feedback on the 

LCAP. The Council reviewed the LCAP 
and focused on the areas we considered 
most valuable and least valuable. On 
Goal 1: Closing the Achievement Gap 
and High Expectations of All 
Students​​,  we considered all goals 
valuable. ​Goal 2: Access to Broad and 
Challenging Curriculum​​, we 
questioned the amount of money 
budgeted in this area and feel that the 
district should increase the budget to 
support the outlined goals in this area. 
Goal 3: Quality Leadership, Teaching 
and Learning:​​ we think the district 

 



 

should continue the budget allocation on 
3.3, 3.4 and 3.5. ​Goal 4: Positive 
School Environment Climate and 
Culture:​​ we agreed more money needs 
to be allocated for safe and secure 
schools. ​Goal 5: Family & 
Community Engagement with 
Highly-Regarded Neighborhood 
Schools, ​​we also feel that more budget 
should be allocated to support the 
objectives in this area. Dr. Larkin will 
submit the Council’s feedback via the 
Survey Monkey link. 

 
7. Budget 
➢ Budget Review  

 
● Informational: Dr. Cynthia Larkin, ​Principal 
 

 
● Dr. Larkin reviewed Morse present 

budget. Our available budget is 
$114,436.34. 

 
8. DAC and ELAC 

➢ DAC Report 
 
 
 
➢ELAC Update 

 

● Informational: DAC Report: Mrs. Benedicto 
 
 
 
● Informational: Joyce Orona;​ Other – School Personnel 
 

 
●Mrs. Benedicto did not attend the last 

DAC meeting. There was nothing to 
report. 

 
●Morse had their first ELAC meeting of 

the 2018-2019 meeting. Nine parents 
(Latino and Filipino) attended the first 
meeting. The next meeting is scheduled 
for December 4th. 

 
 
9. Parent Involvement Update 

 

 
● Informational: Joyce Orona; MHS Community Assistant 

II &​ PTSA Representative 
 

 
● November 15, 2018 is National Parent 

Involvement Day. Parents will be 
invited to visit Morse on this day to 

 



 

attend Workshops and conduct 
classroom visits.  

● The Council needs to help plan and 
organize the Winter Community 
Celebration for December 13, 2018 
along with PTSA. 

 
 
  

Meeting Adjourned at 4:22 p.m. 
Minutes recorded by Lourdes Sanchez, Classroom Teacher 
Minutes reviewed prior to submittal by Dr. Larkin 
 

 






